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Boston, Lincolnshire; 11 June, 2011 – Carre’s Year 
13 student, Joe Dunderdale, smashed the Lincolnshire 
Schools’ javelin record with a throw measuring 69.23 
metres at the Boston Athletics Stadium. Little did those 
present realise, but this was to be the start an incredible 
run of performances by the young man from Caythorpe. 
 
Joe wasn’t satisfied with that achievement alone: 
instead he went on to win again the very next day, 
securing the first prize of a brand new Nordic  javelin in 
the process! That event doubled as the Great Britain 
qualifying event for the European Championships and 
Joe threw an enormous personal best of 72.55 metres. 
To put this achievement into perspective, consider that 
this was the 7th longest throw EVER by a British athlete 
under 20 years of age. Joe’s throw was also the 6th best 
this year by any British athlete, regardless of age! 

Watch video footage of Joe’s throw at the Lincolnshire 
Schools’ Athletics Championships by following this link: 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6j6nkbQ4IFg 
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Year 7: Jake Newton 
Jake had a very impressive first football season at Carre’s, showing a great attitude in training sessions and 
competitive games. Jake’s creativity has provided countless goalscoring chances for his teammates, helping 
him stand out in midfield and attacking positions.  
 
Y8: Alex O’Dell. 
Defended well all season, left footed and always willing to get forward.  His link up play with Callum Stewart 
has been a real strength for the team.  He crosses the ball well, is strong in the tackle & nearly scored his 
first ever goal!!! 
 
Year 9: Matthew Bean 
Matthew has been an excellent team player this season. He has shown commitment to training, performed 
well during every game and even scored some screamers into the bargain! 
 
Year 10: Matthew Hempsall  
Matthew has been outstanding for the school team this season, from turning up to every training session to  
putting in some fine displays in competitive fixtures. His goals, energy levels and leadership qualities have 
been invaluable to the team this year. 
 
Year 11: Charlie Rossington 
Charlie has had an extremely impressive season, resulting in regular call-ups to the Under 18 squad, one 
year ahead of schedule. 
 
1st XI: Nick Bates 
Nick has been inspirational throughout the season.  He passes well, dominates midfield and also scores ‘the 
odd goal’.  In key matches he has been able to raise his game.  His will to win is infectious and he has been 
a delight to coach. 

FOOTBALL 
END OF SEASON AWARDS 
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CARRE’S FOOTBALL TEAM OF THE YEAR 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Scott 
(Y12) 

 
 
 

  O. King  Alexander  Dunn  O’Dell 
          (Y7)        (Y12)   (Y8)     (Y8) 
 

 
 
 

 
  Padley  Bates  Browning  Rossington      
   (Y8)   (Y12)      (Y8)        (Y11) 
  
        
 
                 Welsh 
                                                                          (Y9) 
     
          Hempsall 
                                  (Y10) 
  

 
 
 
Substitutes: 
J Scott (Y7) 
J Newton (Y7) 
M Bean (Y9) 
C Ward (Y13) 
 
The team was selected from the recommendations of all of our team managers for the 
year. We reckon this team would hold its own in the Premier League! Well done to 
all those selected. 
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RUGBY 
END OF SEASON REPORT 

 

 

Senior Rugby 
 
Player of the season has to be the Skipper, Bradley Russell-Webster. His commitment in all areas 
was second-to-none. He had to be carried off of the pitch after our Daily Mail Cup victory at 
Nottingham High school through mild concussion and general exhaustion. It has been a pleasure to 
watch the entire squad develop over the last six years and I have no doubt that the school has 
developed a number of high quality rugby players. Special mentions for the season must also go to 
Luke Tupholme and Cory Stobart for outstanding service. Ben Copley had an outstanding season 
and was by a million miles the most improved player. We would have liked to have seen him more 
at training, however! George Seabrook and Luke Tupholme both had a Midlands trial, but were 
unsuccessful, having represented NLD throughout the season. 
 
Year 11 had a limited amount of games due to exam preparation and had a difficult season. They 
put in a very spirited display at Worksop College but struggled to win ball up front. They will now 
join the current Year 12 team and look forward to a successful senior season next year 
 
Year 10 reached round 5 of the Daily Mail cup narrowly losing to Barnard Castle School in Durham. 
The boys are extremely talented and I look forward to seeing them develop further with an 
increased commitment to training. Ben Borrill was invited into Schools of Rugby and Craig 
Anderson represented Leicester Tigers at U15 level at the end of the season. 
 
Year 9 had very few fixtures but look forward to Daily Mail Cup year with renewed vigour. Josh 
Allen did extremely well, progressing into the Elite Player Development Group. 
 
Year 8 fielded 2 teams and won the majority of their games. Along with the current year 7 team 29 
boys are touring Australia in 2014 and planning and training is underway. 
 
Year 7 also fielded two teams and beating Stamford School was certainly one of the highlights of 
their year! Ben Taylor and James Martin both show outstanding promise for the future. 
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 Russell-Webster    Moses   Copley 

   (Y13)            (Y12)     (Y13) 
 
                                      R. Williams       Lyon 
    (Y10)           (Y12) 
 
 
                                   Stafford     E. Bero    Seabrook 
         (Y10)      (Y8)         (Y12) 
 
                                                               B. Taylor      
                  (Y7) 
                                                                        J. Martin 
           (Y7) 
                                                                               Tupholme 
          (Y13) 
                                                                                        G. Jones 
                 (Y7) 
             Britten                                                            E. Robinson 
   (Y12)           (Y11) 
 
     B. Borrill 
        (Y10) 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The team was selected from the recommendations of all of our team managers for the 
year. Well done to all those selected. 

CARRE’S RUGBY TEAM OF THE 
YEAR 
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Year 7 Report 
 
We started off the season with a County Cup match against Sir William Robertson High School. 
We batted first and put up a good score. We went on to in style by bowling them all out, with 
Archie Smith taking 3 wickets in the last over. 
 
The next match was against Haven high. We batted first again, Tom Scott batted very well, 
scoring 73 runs. We put up a very healthy score of around 150. We bowled the opposition out 
convincingly, delivering a good all-round performance, with wickets from almost every bowler that 
bowled. 
 
Our next match was the 3rd round of the County Cup against Kings. We didn’t get off to a great 
start with a diamond duck but we manage to rack up a total of 60 runs. They knocked off the runs 
but the bowlers we had made it fairly hard for the Kings batsmen. Jake Scott took a great caught 
and bowled. 
 
Overall it was a satisfying first season of cricket for the year group. 
 

Jake and Tom Scott, Year 7 
 

CRICKET 
Headteacher’s Match 
 
June 11th 2011 - In bright sunshine  at Sleaford Cricket Club, the 1st XI took to the field for the 
first game against the Head’s XI for many years. 
 
As tradition dictates, the students batted first, putting on a respectable total to defend. Despite a 
good start from Mr Wilson, opening for the adults, the Head’s XI eventually crumbled, falling well 
short of the necessary total. 
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             Runners in the Y10 100m Hurdles at Sports Day 

SPORTS DAY 2011 
EVENT WINNERS 
 
 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 
Discus C Holmes (C) J McGinley (B) S Butler (L) A Ireland (C) 
Javelin A Myers (L) ZMcDonnell -  

Woods 
J Flett (W) H Dunderdale (L) 

Shot Putt A Smith (C) T Dean (L) J Allen (C) A Ireland (C) 
     
Long Jump T Morris (C) H Allen (B) D Oliver (B) D MacPherson (L)
Triple Jump J Newton (B) M Dunn (B) I Charlton (B) J Brown (L) 
High Jump P Smith (L) H Ellis (B) D Runacres (W) H Dunderdale (L) 
     
80m Hurdles C Holmes (C) R Scigala (L) T Wilson (W) D MacPherson (L)
100m G Jones (W) M Dunn (B) T Wright (C) C Stubbs (L) 
200m G Maughan (L) R Gray (C) D Runacres (W) C Stubbs (L) 
400m T Williams (W) R Gray (C) T Wright (C) B Borril (C) 
800m C Davies (C) J McNae (B) L Jones (B) H Dunderdale (L) 
1500m J Scott (W)  J Molyneux (C) L Jones (B) H Dunderdale (L) 

 
HOUSE RESULTS 
 
1st place: Lafford – 533 pts 
2nd place: Bristol – 449 pts 
3rd place: Carre – 429 pts 
4th place: Welby – 393 pts
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GOLF 
COUNTY GOLF CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
Several boys from Carre’s competed in the Lincolnshire Schools County Golf Championships 
on the 10th May over the gruelling parkland course at Blankney. This was the 0-14 handicap 
event and the ‘A’ Team was a strong line up of three single-figure handicap golfers: Ben 
Partridge, Oliver Harrod and Ryan McLachlan. Those boys were successful in qualifying for 
the England Schools Golf Team Championship, to be held at Woodhall Spa on the 5th and 6th 
of July. The Carre’s ‘B’ Team also competed at this event, but Daniel Oliver, Rhys Hodder 
and Josh Taylor weren’t able to qualify for the next stage this time. Alex Hales, from Year 12, 
will step in for the unavailable Oliver Harrod at the Woodhall Spa event. We wish the team 
every success. 
 
 The 15-28 handicap County Schools’ event was held at South Kyme G.C. on the 16th May, 
2011. Representing Carre’s at this event were James Larking, Harry Glenn, Ryan Trow, 
Connor Thompson, Alex Wright and Callum Hutton. It was Hutton who enjoyed the day the 
most, finishing in 2nd place overall. Well done, Callum! 
 
Oliver Harrod will play in the Under 16 National schools golf Championships at the Old Bolton 
Links on the 17th and 18th of July. Well done, Oliver, and good luck! 
 
CARRE’S VISIT TO THE OPEN CHAMPIONSHPS 
 
On the 13th and 14th of July, Mr Newell and Mr Offer will be taking 15 keen young golfers to 
the Open Championship at Royal St. George’s G.C. in Sandwich, Kent. The boys and the 
staff will have the opportunity to watch the World’s finest players on their final practice day 
and the first day of the competition. This is the first time the school has taken such a trip and 
we hope it will be successful enough to become part of the regular schedule of visits for 
Carre’s students.  
 
To view parents’ information for the trip, please follow this link. 
http://cgsweb.carres.lincs.sch.uk/extranet/data/public/Departments/PE/Golf/The%20
Open%20Championship%202011%20‐%20Parents%20Evening.ppt 
 

SPORTS TOURS 
 

Thanks to an overwhelming response from parents and students, we will now be taking 78 
players on our Football Tour of Holland next Easter. 
 
21 of you have signed up for the Cricket Tour to St Lucia in February 2013 and 29 will be 
heading to Australia for the Rugby Tour in the Summer of 2014. 
 
Thank you for your continuing support. 
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SPONSOR A CARRE’S TEAM KIT 
 
 

 
 
 
                    

Your Company 
name here 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
How would you like to see your Company name on an official Carre’s team kit next 
season? We are looking for kit sponsors for individual football and rugby teams. An 
investment of £300 will provide you with shirt naming rights for a period of at least two 
years.  We wear our kits in local, county, regional and even national competitions, so 
brand exposure would be excellent. The kits are also worn by our ‘B’ and ‘C’ teams during 
their fixtures. This is a great value-for-money way to get involved in supporting the school 
while accessing extra business opportunities.  All shirt sponsors will also receive a free 
advert in future issues of the Gazzetta dello Carre’s. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For any further information please contact andrew.wilkinson@carres.lincs.sch.uk  

Teams  Football Rugby 
1st team Sleafordian Coaches AVAILABLE 
2nd team Sleafordian Coaches AVAILABLE 
Y11 AVAILABLE AVAILABLE 
Y10 AVAILABLE AVAILABLE 
Y9 AVAILABLE AVAILABLE 
Y8 AVAILABLE AVAILABLE 
Y7 AVAILABLE AVAILABLE 
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OLYMPIC COUNTDOWN AT CARRE’S 
 

To celebrate the countdown to the Olympic Games in London, Young Ambassadors between 
the ages of 16 and 18 at Carre's Grammar School took on the challenge of arranging 500 
boys into the shape of the Olympic rings. 
Each school year group were given one of the five colours and challenged to wear that colour 
t-shirt throughout the day.  
Nick Law, Headteacher at Carre’s said “Not only does this event celebrate a milestone in the 
countdown to the Olympic and Paralympic games, but it also recognises how much can be 
achieved by a small team of dedicated ambassadors. They did an excellent job of both 
arranging and delivering this unique experience.” 
To see a video of the ambassadors in action visit www.carres.lincs.sch.uk or you can see the 
image on display on the new staircase to the Food Technology Room. 
 
 

 
 

Gazzetta Dello Carre’s is moving with the times: be sure to check out the electronic version 
on our website www.carres.lincs.sch.uk  
 
In this issue many of the articles feature hyperlinks to photographs, video and web articles. 
 
It is a vision of the school that in the near future the newspaper might soon be produced 
solely electronically, rather than going to print. This not only saves the school money but is 
more eco-friendly and as a real bonus allows us to utilise the features mentioned above, 
enhancing the way we share our sports news with you.  
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CARRE’S CSI DAY 

It was the 28th of June and the lads from Carre’s Grammar school were ready for the 
return of Jacqui Thompson and her team, to train the boys how to become Forensic 
Scientists.  It was CSI day.  The event took place in the Northgate Sports Hall, run by 
PULSE Education & Business Services represented by Jacqui Thompson and organised 
by Ms Hobbs and Mr Wright!  PULSE Education & Business Services combined their skills 
to develop a range of unique and authentic CSI activities for children and young adults.  
The team includes highly dedicated professionals including lead crime scene examiners 
specialising in Forensic Science. 
After registration it was out on to the playground to be split up from friends.  There were 
two purposes: the first obviously learning how to become a Forensic Scientist, but also to 
make new friends and spend time with people you don’t know too well.  This is another life 
skill: enabling you to work with almost anyone. After team leaders were arranged, it was 
into the Hall, and the day began. 
Students from previous years had told the current year 9 students how interesting and 
memorable the day was, which led the 120 pupils to enthusiastically anticipate the day 
ahead of them.  During the morning, time was allocated to learning various techniques, 
which the boys would have to use later if they were to be successful in their own crime 
scene investigation.  These techniques included: iron filing finger prints, aluminium foil 
finger prints, lifting gel and UV lighting and swabbing liquids.  However, it was useless if 
you were to just learn the techniques and therefore we were taught how to engage our 
brains, to consider various crime scene possibilities.  
The afternoon arrived quickly and it was time to change into the SOCO suits (Scene of 
Crime Officer).  Each team had 45 minutes to discover and collect as much evidence as 
possible.  Teams collected a number of different pieces of evidence which ranged from 
hair to fingerprints.  The students then concocted up a theory based on their findings.  So 
taking into account as much evidence as possible, I can conclude it was a very interesting 
and enjoyable day! 
Jake Young (LYJA & Year 9 student) 
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    Presents… 

ACTIVITIES: 
• TEAMBUILDING 
• ARTS AND CRAFTS 
• FOOTBALL COACHING 
• KIT DESIGN 
• COOKING 
• CREATE A TOURIST VIDEO 
• FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 
• And loads more! 

For boys and girls aged 8 to 13
All days 9 30 am to 3 30 pm

August 3rd to 5th

August 10th to 12th

August 17th to 19th

Each camp (3 days)  £35
Individual day pass   £15   
 

NEW‐NATIONS
WORLD CUP 

Create your own country! 

 
New Nations World Cup 
Carre’s  Grammar  School  

Ages  8  to  13   ‐  Bring   lunch  

More   info:  sport@carres.l incs.sch.uk  

01529  308741  

 

Book early to avoid disappointment!
 
For more information contact 
Matthew Evans on 01529 308741 or the 
Community Sport Team 
sport@carres.lincs.sch.uk  

 
This summer, Carre’s Grammar 
School Sports College invites 

children to take part in an exciting 
new holiday activity programme. 

This is a fantastic opportunity to get 
creative, have fun and be active.  


